



# Bishop Cornish CEVA Primary School Newsletter



Issue 25: 29th March 2019

'My friends, what good is it for one of you to say that you have faith if your actions do not prove it? Let us show the truth by our action.' 1 John 3:18

#### Next week...

**Reception class** are really excited about their trip to the zoo!

Year 1 will be exploring Easter and having a wonderful time at Dartmoor Zoo.

Year 2 will be finding out all about Victorian inventors and the great inventions of the time.

**Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 will be** focusing on the Passion Play ready for next Wednesday evening. The children have been working very hard to learn songs and lines and we are sure that the performance will be very moving.

#### PLEASE NOTE THAT ALL EXTRA-CURRICULAR AFTERSCHOOL CLUBS HAVE FINISHED FOR THIS TERM

## Key dates for the remainder of the year

\*WEDNESDAY 3RD APRIL – KS2 PASSION PLAY AT ST NICHOLAS AND ST FAITH CHURCH starting at 6.30pm

1st April – Year 1 and Reception class trip to

**Dartmoor Zoo** 

4<sup>th</sup> April – Egg-mobile competition

5<sup>th</sup> April – Easter Egg Hunt

8th - 22nd April inclusive - EASTER HOLIDAY

23rd April – Back to school

25<sup>th</sup> April – Year 6 trip to Plymouth University to see The Tempest

7<sup>th</sup> May – RNLI Beach talk to KS2

21st May – M and M Theatre production for KS2 – The Hobbit

6th June - ROYAL CORNWALL SHOW FOR KS2

12<sup>th</sup> June – Bishop Philip, the Bishop of Truro visiting the school for a Confirmation Service

17th June – Tempest team photographs

21st June – Year 6 Activity Day at Duchy College.

24th - 28th June - Year 5 trip to Heatree

3<sup>rd</sup> July – Provisional class move-up day (subject to Year 6 transition day

10th July - NSPCC Visit - Speak Out, Stay Safe

Meet your child's new teacher presentation from 3.20pm

24th July - End of summer term

There will be a Family Service at St Stephen's Church on Sunday 7<sup>th</sup> April starting at 10.00am. Please do join us.

Thank you for your support with the Book Fayre – we will be able to buy £81.27 worth of new books for school.

#### **Egg-mobile Competition**

All the children are invited to design and make a vehicle that can transport a real egg the furthest distance. The egg-mobile cannot be powered by batteries or simply by pushing the vehicle, but the children could use elastic bands or balloons. They can be really creative with their designs but the vehicle must keep the egg safe. We look forward to seeing the children's designs next Thursday.



The children have been really busy doing litter picks both in and out of school. Well done to Aya, Ashton and Abbie who helped clear significant bags of rubbish over the weekend and Year 4 who were out and about in Coombe Woods collecting litter on Wednesday.



## **SPORT REPORT - Mr Brown**

Having qualified in every competition, we took an incredible 47 children to Newquay yesterday to compete in the Cornwall Schools Spring Games. In the morning, our year 3/4 Indoor Athletics team performed amazingly well to secure a superb 2nd place. In the afternoon, Connor, Henry, Robert (Yr6) and Owen (Yr3) ran brilliantly in the Year 6 and Year 3 Cross-Country Finals to all come away with a brilliant team bronze medal. Our year 5/6 Indoor Athletics team also performed heroically to finish 5th, just a few points away from the bronze. Finally, our year 5/6 Grass Track Cycling team came a fantastic 6th place. Every child who competed did themselves and the school proud. Well done to each and every one of you. Roll on the Cornwall Schools Summer Games, being held in Bodmin in June!

On Wednesday Year 1 wrote their shopping lists for fruit kebabs and headed off to Tamar Fruiterers to buy the ingredients. They were having great fun on Thursday making the delicious, healthy kebabs for everyone to share. Well done everyone.

Year 2 had a wonderful trip to Morwellham Quay on Monday. The children immersed themselves in life during the Victorian era and loved all of the activities and displays – they had a fantastic time. Thank you for your voluntary contributions to pay for trip – they could not go ahead without your support.









# **Think Big Competition**

Next week, five representatives of the School Council will be travelling to Redruth to take part in the Big Think Competition. They put in a bid for a new alpaca to keep Isaac company. They will make their presentation to the judges at 10.30am and then we will wait and see if they are successful!



